
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Newsletter 2, Term 3 
21st September 2022 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

This is the last newsletter for Term 3.   
 

Thank you to everyone for their input into what has been a very busy term.  
 

It is important to keep providing a range of experiences for our students. Opportunities, such as weekly specialist 
Technology, Science, Music, Indonesian, and Physical Education lessons, and events such as Science week, Book 
week, Sports carnivals and NAIDOC celebrations all help to develop students with a wider understanding of the 
world.  
 

The activities at Year 6 camp certainly provided our students with some challenges which will have needed them to 
be brave, problem solve and be resilient. The feedback has been that they all rose to the challenge.  To the adults 
that went on camp, thank you for the time and care that you put into making it an enjoyable experience for the 
students.  

 
 
 
 
I experienced my first Colour Fun run on Friday and 
really enjoyed it. It is such a great event for the school 
community and I loved the inclusive nature of the day 
and that a range of services get involved. Thank you to 
our amazing P&C for the incredible organisation and 
to all those parents/carers who helped out.  
 

 
 

 
Last week, individual NAPLAN Reports were sent home with each child in Year 3 and Year 5 that participated. While 
this is only one test, on one day, it is a good opportunity to see how our students are doing in comparison to similar 
schools, our state and nationally. It also enables the school to reflect what we are doing well and also highlight areas 
for focus. Well done to all of our students for their efforts and achievements.  
 
ECE families are asked to please leave the 2 bus bays outside the ECE area free between 8 – 9AM and 2.30 – 3.30PM, 
and to not park on the footpath.  We have a duty of care to all students while on school grounds, and thank all 
families for their support with this.  
 

Finally, we have our last assembly on Friday 23rd September.  Parents and carers are more than welcome to attend.  
I hope you all have a safe and relaxing holiday and I look forward to seeing you all on Monday 10th October.  
 
 
David Vooght-Simpson  
Principal  
 



Deputy’s Desk  
 

Pre-Primary/Year 2 Swimming Lessons 
Swimming Lessons for Pre-Primary and Year 2 students will be occurring in Weeks 7 and 8 of Term 4. Notes will be 
sent out at the end of Week 3.   
 
Athletics Carnival 
Our Athletics Carnival is scheduled for Week 4 on the 3rd November (jumps, throws and 1000m) and 4th November 
(Year 1-6 carnival).  As always, we would love parent help across the two days. If you are able to assist, for one or both 
days, please email Mr Pansini on Damien.Pansini2@education.wa.edu.au .  Thank you. 
 

School Development Day – Term 4 
A reminder that our School Development day is on Friday 14th October.  Students do not attend school on this day.  
Our staff will be learning more about the Science of Reading and planning for, and implementing strategies that 
supports this in the classroom. 
 
Julie Fetherston 
Deputy Principal 
 

Science Week 
 

The theme for Science Week for 2022 was Glass; More Than Meets the Eye. Students enjoyed replicating the glass 
recycling process by making stained glass biscuits with boiled lollies. Many thanks to Cindy Poole for loaning us a piece 
of the Whale Tail to view. 

 
Sharna Lovejoy and Susie Watt 
Science Teachers 
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School Voluntary Contributions 
 
A reminder to families that the School Contributions of $60 per child ($30 for Kindy) per year is now due.  
 
Our preferred payment option is Direct Deposit. Please use students’ first and last name as the reference.  
Account Name: Castletown Primary School        BSB: 306-037        Account: 415695-7 
Alternatively, cash or card payments can be made in the front office.  
 

Year 6 Winter Sports Day 
 

The Year 6 students participated in the 
Winter Sports Day in week 7. The focus of 
the day was for students to connect with 
all Year 6s in the community to build 
relationships heading into High School 
next year. They all had a blast playing 
Mixed Netball, Girls/ Boys Footy and 
Mixed Soccer.  
 
Mr Pansini 
P.E. Teacher 
 

 
Room 13 
 

We have been looking at onomatopoeia and combined this with an Art lesson to create these funky pop-art inspired 
artworks. 

 

 
 
We’ve been looking at environments, climate zones, 
animals (fauna) and plants (flora) this term in 
Geography. To summarise our unit we investigated an 
environment of our choice and created a ‘biome in a 
box’ as a visual representation.  
 
 
Tori Wiszniewska 
Year 4 Teacher 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Room 3 
 

 
 
Activities that we took part in to celebrate Book 
Week.  
 

 Our Favourite book display 

 Dreaming with your eyes opened art 

 Interesting bird art – Peacocks 

 Dressing up as our favourite book character  
 
Lauren Stokes 
Year 2 Teacher 
 

 
 

School Assembly 26.08.2022 
 

 

This was a hilarious assembly item and they proved 

that they all really have got talent!! We were 

entertained by a magician, the dancing Admin Team, 

an inventor and an illusionist. Well done Room 22 on 

your slick production. 

 
Congratulations to all our Merit Award recipients. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



P&C Progress 
 

Last year the P&C (in consultation with the School) chose to allocate all proceeds from the 2021 Colour Fun Run (just 
over $17,000!) to developing an outdoor area for the year 1-2 classes. This massive amount raised last year was mostly 
due to the P&C running the fun run, instead of using a fundraising platform that takes a large proportion. So – where 
is this new outdoor area? Well the outdoor area equipment has been ordered and it should be here soon! It will be 
positioned over near Room 1. We can’t wait to see what it looks like! We look forward to working with the school to 
spend the 2022 Colour Fun Run money on another exciting project for our children at Castletown Primary. 

 
P & C Colour Fun Run 2022 -   
 

 
 
 
On Friday 16th September our students and 
staff participated in a colour fun run to raise 
money to put towards a future project for all 
our children.  
 
Guess how much we raised from just the 2022 
COLOUR FUN RUN?    $16,798  
 
Isn't that incredible?!  
 
That doesn't include these fundraisers: 
 

 The Domino's pizza day on Wednesday at 
school 

 The Castletown FIsh and Chips night on 
Monday 

 The Domino's Pizza day on Tue 6th Sep. 
 

We will update you with the final amount 
soon! Check out our Castletown P & C 
Facebook page to keep up to date with all 
things P & C. 
 

 



School Assembly 16.09.2022 
 
A fairy tale story book was opened at the assembly and out leapt the big bad wolf, the gingerbread man, the three 
little pigs, Cinderella, Rapunzel and many more well-known characters! We were taken on a magical and mystical 
journey by students from Rooms 9 & 10, wearing costumes they created together. It was wonderful to see all 60 
students playing a part in the assembly. Well done to you all! 

  
The Golden Broom Award went to 
Room 3 for the tidiest room and 
neatest bags outside the classroom, 
well done!  
 
Luigi and his mates (the Positive 
Behavior team) made an unruly 
appearance and had to be shown by 
Mario and the Student Leaders how 
to listen attentively! 
 
 

 
 
 
Congratulations to all our  Merit Award recipients. 

 
 
 



Library - Bookweek 

The whole school gathered to celebrate Book Week, showcasing their favourite book character in the Book Week 
parade. Both staff and students looked fabulous and undoubtedly got into the spirit of the occasion. Congratulations 
to our prize winners, certainly not an easy task for the judges!  Well done everyone (parents & carers 
included!).  Book Week was also celebrated in the library with the Dreaming with Eyes Open theme. A huge thank 
you to Esperance Community Arts for sharing their beautiful wildflower sculptures with our school community and 
to Mylene van Heijster for installing them.  Happy reading!   
 

Sally Castledine 
Library Officer 
 

Year 5 Team Leadership 
 

In week eight the year 5 students spent a few sessions with Mr Jake working on team building and leadership skills. 
Many of the activities were designed to challenge the students to work as a team and bring out the potential leaders 
of the group. Throughout the sessions the students were given the chance to share their thoughts on how the group 
worked, or didn’t work together. Some activities were as simple as making a choice between what they liked or didn’t, 
others were more in-depth and required effective communication and problem solving strategies. 
 
 
Year 5 students will be 
invited to apply for 2023 
School Leadership Positions 
(School Councillors and 
Faction Captains) in Term 4. 
More information regarding 
this process will be sent out 
early next term. 

 
 



RIBIT 
 

Congratulations to the following RIBIT readers 
 

Room Year 100 Nights 
1 1 Sky Munzer, Maxwell Skinner, Avah Parry, Naite Styles, Charlotte Pratt, Nash Bassett 

2 1 Bently Anderson, Blair Sinagra, Grace Poisat, Hannah Capelli, Henry James  Jack Hughes  

3 1 Mason Bailey Lotte Browning Austin Rickerby 

5 2 Chance Burton, Amelia Dhue,  Olivia Richardson, Ted Graham 

6 2 Scarlett Black, Rosalina Woosnam, Ivy Maher, Alex Knox, Cooper Redmond, Eli Drummond 

8 3 Indigo Eaves, Kingston Tawhiao 

9 5/6 Ebony Reynolds 

13 4 James Woosnam, Miley Lear, Brody Goldsmith 

22 4 Lacey Hawke, Lincoln Humphrys 

Room Year 200 Nights 
4 2 Theo Schmidt, Gabriel Stefanczuk, Saoirse Loffler, Chloe Stephen, Lincoln Brenssell 

6 2 James Humpreys, Luca Watchorn, Levi Pratt 

9 5/6 Lilly Ramm 

 
A message from our Bus Warden 
 

When you can see a Bus warden in attendance near the front of the school where the buses stop, please do not 
park/stop in the bus area. This is to protect our children.  
 
Thank you for your assistance.  

 
ESHS – Year 5 Taster Day 
 

On Thursday the 8th September our year 5 students enjoyed a fun-filled, action packed day at Esperance Senior High 
School. They had taster sessions in physical education, science, the school onsite farm, music and they even got to 
have lunch in the library. Thank you ESHS for this great initiative and hosting our students.  
 

 

 

 
 



A message from the Health and Wellbeing Team 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Dates to remember 
 

Monday 10th October First day of Term 4. 

Friday 14th October Staff Development Day – Students do not attend this day 

Friday 28th October Assembly – Room 13 and 14 
World Teachers Day 

Wednesday 2nd November School Board Meeting (Open Meeting) 

Thursday 3rd November Faction Athletics Carnival – Jumps and Throws 

Friday 4th November Faction Athletics Carnival – Whole School YR 1 - 6 

Monday 7th to Friday 11th November Book Fair 

 

 
 
 



Community News 
 

Please click here to view our community events page on our website. 
 

 
 

                                           

https://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/217/Community-Events

